Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held via ZOOM on Mon. September 21st..2020
Present: Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.S.Cutts  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   

Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.S.Fidler    
Ray Wilks was elected Chairman for the meeting as Melanie Rogers could possibly be interrupted due to work
Public Participation None

a) Police Report The website indicated that 5 incidents had been reported in July
b) County and District Council Reports. Cllr.Roper said that NCC hoped to improve testing facilities and that recent events had shown the shortcomings in test and trace. NCC were considering employing their own teams to supplement this. NCC were likely to see a shortfall of up to £5m due to curtailed revenue streams post pandemic. Cllr.Holland said grants were available for “greener homes” schemes and that she was concerned about the possible effects of the government’s proposed planning changes.
c) Norwich Airport None
d) Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were noted as above. The Council resolved to give a dispensation for absence to Rodney Cushing and James Matthewson whilst meetings were held via Zoom.
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from






Ray Wilks

Grass Cutting







Barry Coe

Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk had received a survey carried out by T.T.Jones which indicated a lighting stock of 78 with 9 already converted to LED. IT was agreed that the Clerk should  issue tenders for full conversion to LED and also to include the replacement of 7 concrete columns with steel ones. The Council would make a final decision once tenders had been received. The Clerk had commissioned a tree surgeon to remove a damaged tree branch at the junction of Coltishall Lane and Spixworth Road.
5. Planning No objection was raised to an outline application to subdivide 96 Newton Street to create one additional plot. The Clerk was asked to enquire with the planning authority whether there was likely to be an application in West Lane where ground and trees had been cleared adjacent to “The Kennels”.
6. Hedging in Mill Street The blackberry briars adjacent to the dog bin were an annual nuisance and had recently been cut back by the Chairman. The Clerk was asked to enquire whether highways dept claimed ownership of this hedge with the footpath and if so could it be regularly cut.
7. Cemetery Drive Ray Wilks reported on the state of the drive where several of the mesh grids had lifted. The Clerk was asked to arrange a site meeting with the installer, Simons Landscaping Ltd. to discuss remedial action.
8. Correspondence None
9. Accounts
paid during summer recess






EON


Lighting (inc.VAT)



£226.37


M.Medler

Horsham Park rent



£211.00


J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£536.85


Zoom


Meeting fee




£14.39


M.Dickinson

Tree Surgery




£400.00


PWLB


Loan repayment (6 months)

£768.64


EON


Lighting (inc.VAT)



£226.37




passed for payment







EON


Council Office (inc.VAT)


£46.87


J.Graves

Salary & Expenses (inc.PAYE)

£623.41


Resident

Return of payment made in error

£100.00


Zoom


Meeting Fee




£14.39
10.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a footpath trip hazard in Norwich Road, to chase up gate and locked bollards on Bullock Hill and to write to the CCG regarding lack of GP access at St.Faiths surgery
11. Next Meeting Monday October 19th..7.30 p.m. via Zoom
